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August 26, 2024 % I’

ralsorg

City/Town Attorney
“One Vote For One Legal Voter”

One Central Square
Plainville, CT 06062
Re: Registrar Certifications, Recertifications and Canvassing

Dear City/Town Attorney,

Under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), we are requesting the following information:
1. A copy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual
training certificates if they were certified more than a year ago.
2. A copy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State
Statute has been completed.

We had originally asked the Secretary of the State to provide the Certification information back
onJuly 9, 2024. We received a partial list on August 8, 2024. Additional information requested
has not been sent to us. After being sent the incomplete list, we have found that the
information provided was inaccurate. Hence, we are requesting under FOIA, that you provide
us with the information requested.

Included with this letter is Exhibit A (CT State Statute Sec. 9-192a regarding certification of
Registrars of Voters for CT) taken directly from the CT State Statutes and Exhibit B from the
Office of Legislative Research authored by Kristin Sullivan regarding the legal requirements for
the Form ED-632 the certification the canvassing required by CT State Statute was indeed
completed.

If both the Registrars of Voters are not certified after two years and not recertified every year
thereafter, they are not qualified to run elections according to CT State Statutes. This is a very
serious situation.

We look forward to your prompt attention to our request.

Respectfully,

P A

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder/CEO Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. 475.775.5368
fightvoterfraud.org

Fight Voter Fraud, Inc.
P.0. Box 262
Middlefield, CT 06455-0262

501 (c) 4 Non-Profit
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“One Vote For One Legal Voter”

Town Manager Michael Paulhus

One Central Square

Plainville, CT 06062

Re: Registrar Certifications, Recertifications and Canvassing

Dear Town Manager Michael Paulhus,

Under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), we are requesting the following information:
1. A copy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual
training certificates if they were certified more than a year ago.
2. Acopy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State
Statute has been completed.

We had originally asked the Secretary of the State to provide the Certification information back
on July 9, 2024. We received a partial list on August 8, 2024. Additional information requested
has not been sent to us. After being sent the incomplete list, we have found that the
information provided was inaccurate. Hence, we are requesting under FOIA, that you provide
us with the information requested.

Included with this letter is Exhibit A (CT State Statute Sec. 9-192a regarding certification of
Registrars of Voters for CT) taken directly from the CT State Statutes and Exhibit B from the
Office of Legislative Research authored by Kristin Sullivan regarding the legal requirements for
the Form ED-632 the certification the canvassing required by CT State Statute was indeed
completed.

If both the Registrars of Voters are not certified after two years and not recertified every year
thereafter, they are not qualified to run elections according to CT State Statutes. This is a very
serious situation.

We look forward to your prompt attention to our request.

Respectfully,

-
Linda Szynkowicz

Founder/CEO Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. 475.775.5368
fightvoterfraud.org

Fight Voter Fraud, Inc.
P.0. Box 262
Middlefield, CT 06455-0262

501 (c) 4 Non-Profit
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF THE STATE
Legislation and Elections Administration Division
165 Capitol Avenue ~ Frist Floor
P.O. Box 150470
Hartford CT 06115

ERIC VOTING PROJECT
STATEMENT OF REGISTRARS AS TO COMPLETION

We, the undersigned Registrars, hereby state under penalty of false statement that inquiry of at
least 95% of the electors presented pursuant to the ERIC Voting Project was properly conducted
within the prescribed 90 day time period. The inquiry was conducted between the dates indicated

below. . ‘
TOWN OF?O\)Y\\HH?\ -

Please indicated the type(s) of inquiry conducted. Please check all that apply.

INQUIRY:

Inquiry Regarding Deceased Electors
Inquiry Regarding Cross-State Report
Inquiry Regarding NCOA Report

Inquiry Regarding In-State Duplicates

o e

In-State Update Report

DATE(S) CONDUCTED:

P ( 32020 +o ”Z‘*ﬂ oozt

NN
ﬁ' "\ Registrars of Voters

’ " Registrars of Voters

Registrars of Voters

Registrars of Voters

NOTE: All Registrars of Voters of a town must sign this form



Linda Szynkowicz

L Lo
From: Michael Paulhus <paulhus@plainville-ct.gov>
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2024 2:08 PM
To: Linda Szynkowicz
Subject: Automatic reply: FOIA Request
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

I will be out of the office from Monday, September 23rd and returning on Monday, September 30, 2024,
with limited access to email. If you need assistance, please contact Lisa Metayer at 860-793-0221, 8703.



Linda Szynkowicz
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From: Linda Szynkowicz
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2024 2:08 PM
To: Lisa Metayer
Cc: Michael Paulhus
Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Lisa - In reviewing the documents sent, we found that the ERIC document was sent instead of the ED-632. Please
forward the signed and dated ED-632 for 2024. These are two different documents.

The education hours can be easily found on the ROVAC website. They just need to sign in and download them. The
New Britain Registrars of Voters, Peter and Lucian, can easily show them out to complete the easy task.

We are compiling a comprehensive document on all the Registrars of Voters in CT and their compliance with State
Statutes in regard to Certification, education hours and the ED-632.

Please forward the requested information, so we can be accurate instead of saying no hours for the Plainville
registrars.

Thankyou,

Linda

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder / CEO
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc 501(c)4 Non-Profit

Website www.fightvoterfraud.org
Email linda@fightvoterfraud.org
General Info info@fightvoterfraud.org
Phone 860-575-7125

THIS COMMUNICATION MAY BE PROTECTED BY THE ASSOCIATED AFFILIATES AND PRIVILEGE AND MAY CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL
INFORMATION INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSON TO WHOM IT IS ADDRESSED. ANY USE, DISSEMINATION,FORWARDING,
PRINTING OR COPYING OF THIS EMAIL WITHOUT CONSENT OF THE ORIGINATOR IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED
THIS EMAIL IN ERROR, PLEASE IMMEDIATELY DESTROY AND NOTIFY LINDA SZYNKOWICZ. ALL COMMUNICATION THROUGH THIS
SERVER IS ENCRYPTED AND PROTECTED ACCORDING TO FEDERAL AND STATE LAWS.

From: Lisa Metayer <metayer@plainville-ct.gov>
Sent: Thursday, September 5, 2024 4:09 PM

To: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>
Cc: Michael Paulhus <paulhus@plainville-ct.gov>
Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Sent on behalf of Town Manager Michael T. Paulhus:

Dear Ms. Szynkowicz:

With regard to your request for the recertification hours for the Registrars, we do not have documents
responsive to this request.



Linda Szynkowicz

From: Lisa Metayer <metayer@plainville-ct.gov>
Sent: Thursday, September 5, 2024 4:09 PM

To: Linda Szynkowicz

Cc: Michael Paulhus

Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Sent on behalf of Town Manager Michael T. Paulhus:

Dear Ms. Szynkowicz:

With regard to your request for the recertification hours for the Registrars, we do not have documents
responsive to this request.

Regards,

Michael T. Paulhus

Town Manager

Town of Plainville
paulhus@plainville-ct.gov
860-793-02221 x8701

From: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>
Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 11:23 AM

To: Lisa Metayer <metayer@plainville-ct.gov>

Cc: Michael Paulhus <paulhus@plainville-ct.gov>
Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Thankyou, Lisa - We are just missing the recertification hours that each Registrar has completed. Every
year after certification, the Registrars must complete their recertification hours. Itis a printout that each
Registrar receives to show they are in compliance with CT state statutes. | look forward to receiving the
rest of the requested information.

Thank you.

Linda

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder / CEO
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc 501(c)4 Non-Profit

Website www.fightvoterfraud.org
Email linda@fightvoterfraud.org
General Info info@fightvoterfraud.org
Phone 860-575-7125




2. Acopy ofthe Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State Statute has been
completed.

Lisa Metayer, CCMO

Executive Assistant

Town Manager’s Office | Town of Plainville, CT

One Central Square, Plainville, CT 06062

Office: 860-793-0221 x8703

metayer@plainville-ct.gov

Facebook | Instagram | LinkedIn | www.plainvillect.com

From: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>
Sent: Tuesday, September 3, 2024 10:56 AM

To: Michael Paulhus <paulhus@plainville-ct.gov>
Subject: FOIA Request

[You don't often get email from linda@fightvoterfraud.org. Learn why this is important
Dear Town Manager Michael Paulhus,

Please find attached the letter we mailed to you last week. Our request is simple. Under the Freedom of
Information Act (FOIA), we are requesting the following information:

3. Acopy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual training certificates if
they were certified more than a year ago.

4. A copy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State Statute has been
completed.

Thank you for your prompt response to our request.

Respectfully,
Linda Szynkowicz

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder / CEO
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc 501(c)4 Non-Profit

Website www.fightvoterfraud.org
Email linda@fightvoterfraud.org
General Info info@fightvoterfraud.org
Phone 860-575-7125

THIS COMMUNICATION MAY BE PROTECTED BY THE ASSOCIATED AFFILIATES AND PRIVILEGE AND MAY CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL
INFORMATION INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSON TO WHOM IT IS ADDRESSED. ANY USE, DISSEMINATION,FORWARDING,
PRINTING OR COPYING OF THIS EMAIL WITHOUT CONSENT OF THE ORIGINATOR IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED



Linda Sﬂnkowicz L

From: Lisa Metayer <metayer@plainville-ct.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 10:49 AM
To: Linda Szynkowicz

Cc: Michael Paulhus

Subject: FW: FOIA Request

Attachments: scan_metayer_2024-09-04-10-06-06.pdf

Good morning,

Per your freedom of information request dated August 26, 2024, attached please find the following information
from the Town of Plainville:

1. Acopy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual training certificates if
they were certified more than a year ago.

2. Acopy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State Statute has been
completed.

Lisa Metayer, CCMO

Executive Assistant

Town Manager’s Office | Town of Plainville, CT

One Central Square, Plainville, CT 06062

Office: 860-793-0221 x8703

metayer@plainville-ct.gov

Facebook | Instagram | LinkedIn | www.plainvillect.com

From: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>
Sent: Tuesday, September 3, 2024 10:56 AM

To: Michael Paulhus <paulhus@plainville-ct.gov>
Subject: FOIA Request

|Vou don't often get email from linda@fightvoterfraud.org. Learn why this is important
Dear Town Manager Michael Paulhus,

Please find attached the letter we mailed to you last week. Our request is simple. Under the Freedom of
Information Act (FOIA), we are requesting the following information:

3. Acopy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual training certificates if
they were certified more than a year ago.

4. A copy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State Statute has been
completed.

Thank you for your prompt response to our request.



Linda Sﬂnkowicz

From: Linda Szynkowicz

Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 11:23 AM
To: Lisa Metayer

Cc: Michael Paulhus

Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Thank you, Lisa - We are just missing the recertification hours that each Registrar has completed. Every
year after certification, the Registrars must complete their recertification hours. It is a printout that each
Registrar receives to show they are in compliance with CT state statutes. | look forward to receiving the
rest of the requested information.

Thank you.

Linda

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder / CEO
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc 501(c)4 Non-Profit

Website www.fightvoterfraud.org
Email linda@fightvoterfraud.org
General Info info@fightvoterfraud.org
Phone 860-575-7125

THIS COMMUNICATION MAY BE PROTECTED BY THE ASSOCIATED AFFILIATES AND PRIVILEGE AND MAY CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL
INFORMATION INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSON TO WHOM IT IS ADDRESSED. ANY USE, DISSEMINATION,FORWARDING,
PRINTING OR COPYING OF THIS EMAIL WITHOUT CONSENT OF THE ORIGINATOR IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED
THIS EMAIL IN ERROR, PLEASE IMMEDIATELY DESTROY AND NOTIFY LINDA SZYNKOWICZ. ALL COMMUNICATION THROUGH THIS
SERVER IS ENCRYPTED AND PROTECTED ACCORDING TO FEDERAL AND STATE LAWS.

From: Lisa Metayer <metayer@plainville-ct.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 10:49 AM
To: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>
Cc: Michael Paulhus <paulhus@plainville-ct.gov>
Subject: FW: FOIA Request

Good morning,

Per your freedom of information request dated August 26, 2024, attached please find the following information
from the Town of Plainville:

1. A copy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual training certificates if
they were certified more than a year ago.

2. Acopy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State Statute has been
completed.

Thank you,



Thank you for your prompt response to our request.

Respectfully,
Linda Szynkowicz

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder / CEO
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc 501(c)4 Non-Profit

Website www.fightvoterfraud.org
Email linda@fightvoterfraud.org
General Info info@fightvoterfraud.org
Phone 860-575-7125

THIS COMMUNICATION MAY BE PROTECTED BY THE ASSOCIATED AFFILIATES AND PRIVILEGE AND MAY CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL
INFORMATION INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSON TO WHOM IT IS ADDRESSED. ANY USE, DISSEMINATION,FORWARDING,
PRINTING OR COPYING OF THIS EMAIL WITHOUT CONSENT OF THE ORIGINATOR IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED
THIS EMAIL IN ERROR, PLEASE IMMEDIATELY DESTROY AND NOTIFY LINDA SZYNKOWICZ. ALL COMMUNICATION THROUGH THIS
SERVER IS ENCRYPTED AND PROTECTED ACCORDING TO FEDERAL AND STATE LAWS.



